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Collin Roehner

From: Collin Roehner on behalf of Records Clerk
Sent: Wednesday, September 2, 2020 1:47 PM
To: 'KevinBurns@GreatCircleSolutions.com'
Cc: Consumer Contact
Subject: RE: Protect our solar rights! Docket: 2020-0000

Good afternoon Mr. Burns,  
 
We will be placing your comments below in consumer correspondence in Docket No. 20200000 and forwarding your 
comments to the Office of Consumer Assistance and Outreach. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Collin D Roehner 
Commission Deputy Clerk II 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
CRoehner@psc.state.fl.us 
850-413-6760 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: KevinBurns@everyactioncustom.com <KevinBurns@everyactioncustom.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 2, 2020 1:06 AM 
To: Records Clerk <CLERK@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: Protect our solar rights! Docket: 2020-0000 
 
Dear Florida Public Service Commission, 
 
Hey, 
 
I'm politically active independent voter who has contributed more than $30K between last two cycles.  I'm not nobody. 
 
I'm discussing net metering in context of consumer with solar AND STORAGE. FPL should be able to cover the cost of 
their transmission and billing infrastructure. Without a doubt. 
 
In terms of production cost for usage by solar customers when the sun is not out, charge the solar consumer a higher 
rate than the standard rate.  You have to net meter it at that higher retail rate, but this ensures that solar consumer pays 
their fair share for baseline power, should they need it. 
 
Beyond that, their issues over net metering are about profits, not fairness, not service to consumers or state, nor 
reasonable coverage of production.  Let FPL make the profit from those that use their energy, and pay similarly those 
that create and store energy--over time reducing FPLs need for additional infrastructure. 
 
AND while it is OK to have a fixed annual true-up, the date should be chosen by the homeowner, not the utility.  We 
currently get screwed by the arbitrary date, right? 
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Sincerely, 
Kevin Burns 
1660 Wilmington Dr  Melbourne, FL 32940-1481 




